Old Glebe Civic Association Executive Committee Meeting

Meeting Minutes

     11/29/06


The meeting convened at 7:30 PM in the Cherrydale Room at Madison Center.

Attendees:  Ron Cheich, Raym Crow, Krista Bean Dorrian, Burt Bostwick,  Pat Carlson,  Barbara Hays,  Helen Duval, George Nevares 

Secretary’s Report - Krista Bean Dorrian
· The minutes from the meeting on October 25, 2006 were approved.

Treasurer's Report – Raym Crow
· Raym distributed a financial report dated November 28, 2006. Raym reported that the only activity since the October financial report was the payment of the web site registration fee and the receipt of dues from one new member.
· Burt Bostwick reminded the Committee of the Association’s commitment to contribute $250 to the Gulf Branch park enhancements if approved by the County.

· A motion to accept the Financial Report was made and seconded and unanimously passed.

Emergency Preparedness – Helen Duval

· Helen reported that the County recently celebrated the 325th graduate from its CERT program and that there are four new CERT members on the Northwest team.

· Residents need to know that the County is focused on shelter-in-place rather than evacuation as the most reasonable option in an emergency.  Residents should have at least one gallon of water per person per day.  Helen will distribute to committee members the emergency supply list suggested by the County.  

· Burt Bostwick reminded members that the County’s emergency broadcasting station is 530 AM and reported that the County is considering an air raid siren.

NCAC - Burt Bostwick

· Burt reported that all the County’s bond issues passed in the November election, and that the County now believed that it had previously overestimated project cost overruns. As a result, it appears that there may be as much as $5 million available ($100,000 per civic association) for NCAC projects to beautify and preserve neighborhoods. 

· Burt will circulate the prior OGCA list of possible projects and it was suggested that a notice be put in the next newsletter soliciting ideas and sponsors for neighborhood projects.
Civic Federation – Burt Bostwick

· Burt reported that Civic Federation meetings are held on the first Tuesday of each month and that the December meeting was to focus on the school board and the January meeting on the new County Board.  Meetings are held in the auditorium at the Virginia Hospital Center and are open to members of the general public (although you can only participate if a delegate).

· Burt reported that he is on the Budget and Revenues subcommittee of the Federation.
President’s Report –Ron Cheich
· Ron reported that there had been several recent burglaries in McLean and it was thought that they might be linked to the incidents in our neighborhood in the fall.

· There was some discussion of ongoing parking and noise problems with the new dog park.  Helen Duval suggested that someone should be keeping track of incidents as they occur to prepare for a meeting with the County.  Burt Bostwick mentioned that problems went beyond just the dog park, and that there had been a couple of incidents recently with people at soccer games not respecting others’ property. It was agreed that a representative of OGCA should meet with the new head of the County Parks Department. 
· Ron reported that he was aiming to get the OGCA newsletter out the following week and planned to include in it a survey polling the OGCA membership on new initiatives. Burt Bostwick asked that the newsletter include an announcement for a movie night at the Gulf Branch Nature Center in honor of Pola Negri on Sunday December 20 at 7 pm.

· Ron passed around copies of historical letters he had found on the web relating to Fort Ethan Allen.

Other Discussion Items

· Helen Duval said she would follow up with Adam Gordon on efforts to set up a meeting with Dominion Power about ongoing “flickers and outages”. 
· Leaf collection is scheduled for December 4-5.

· George Nevares undertook to send to Ron material on hosting a wine tasting party as a neighborhood/block captain social event.

· It was suggested that the OGCA might want to man a membership sign up desk at the Madison Center roller skating nights.

Next Executive Committee Meeting 

· January 17, 2006

· Cherrydale Room at Madison Center

· 7:30 pm.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.
